
 

DATE: Sept. 26, 2018 
 
TO: Hon. Mayor and Members of Council 
 Corporate Management Team 
 
FROM: Tim Simmonds, Chief Corporate Initiatives and Intergovernmental Relations  
 
RE: Ontario introducing cannabis legislation 
 
 
Purpose: 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to inform Members of Council and CMT of proposed 
provincial legislation related to cannabis legalization. 
 
https://bit.ly/2zxgPeH 
 
 
Highlights: 
 
 Municipalities must decide before Jan. 22, 2019 whether or not to exercise a one-time 

opt-out for retail cannabis stores in their community; 
 
 The Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario will be the regulatory authority on 

cannabis. The AGCO will grant licences, enforce compliance and revoke licences where 
necessary; 
 

 The Ontario government will introduce its new cannabis legislation on Sept. 27, 2018; 
 

 The proposed legislation will allow the province to establish distance buffers separating 
cannabis stores from schools; 
 

 The Smoke Free Ontario Act will be modified to include cannabis; 
 

 Municipalities will be consulted before licences for retail cannabis stores are granted; 
 

 The proposed legislation will include concentration limits, limiting the number of cannabis 
stores a license holder can open in one municipality; 
 

 The Province re-stated its commitment to provide municipalities $40-million over the next 
two years to deal with the anticipated costs associated with cannabis legalization. 
However, the Province will announce, at a later date, more details about how the funding 
will be allocated; 
 

 The Ontario Cannabis Retail Corporation will no longer be a subsidiary of the LCBO. 
Instead, it will report directly to the Minister of Finance. 
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Intergovernmental Relations will monitor the introduction of the Province’s new cannabis 
legislation on Sept. 27 and provide ongoing briefings and analysis. 
 
 
 



From: Kathryn Angus < 
Sent: Friday, November 16, 2018 9:18 AM 
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To: Bevilacqua, Maurizio <Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Iafrate, Marilyn 
<Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Ferri, Mario <Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Carella, Tony 
<Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; linda.jackson@vaughan.ca; Racco, Sandra 
<Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>; Shefman, Alan <Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>; 
Schmidt-Shoukri, Jason <Jason.Schmidt-Shoukri@vaughan.ca>; Coles, Todd 
<Todd.Coles@vaughan.ca> 
Cc: John Cutler 
Subject: Cannabis stores in Kleinburg 

Good morning: following the KARA Board meeting held November 13, 2018, , 
the formal position of the KARA Board regarding Cannabis Stores is that we did NOT 
want them within the parameters of our Association. We have two provincially-run 
schools as well as two Montessori Schools all within our area and even with the revised 
boundaries we feel any store would be too close to them. We do not feel it is 
something we want in our heritage district. 

Thank you 
Kathryn Angus, President, KARA 
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